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Come 2018, Primary 6 students in Lodge Primary School will be sitting for their UPSR Mathematics and Science papers in English. And in 2020, Form 5 students in Lodge Secondary School will be sitting for their SPM Mathematics and Science papers in English. 
The reason is that the Ministry of Education has just given Lodge Primary School and Lodge Secondary School the green light to conduct Mathematics, Science and Information Communications Technology (ICT) lessons in English, under the Dual Language Programme. 
This was greeted with a collective cheer from the school management, teachers, parents and children alike. For a school with a long history of celebrating its niche in English Language, while maintaining an edge in bilingualism, this news was very much welcome. 
Quotes
Director of the Lodge Group of Schools, Mr Thomas Huo, says, “As educators, we need to keep ourselves abreast with the ever-evolving knowledge in the mathematical and scientific fields, which is also mostly available in English. Our students’ mastery in the English Language will give them an edge in various fields, be it locally or overseas.” 
Principal of Lodge Primary school, Mr Chong Kian Tze, says, “Lodge School has always prided ourselves in our bilingual approach, and this good news ties in perfectly with our existing enrichment programme where our students have been coached to study Mathematics and Science in English. Our teachers are excited and are ready to play their part in continuing to make Lodge a premier learning environment.” 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Chairman of the Lodge Group of Schools Board of Management, Mr George Lo, says, “I am very proud of this excellent achievement by the Lodge Group of Schools, and all the staff whom have worked so hard to make this possible. I believe that this move would spell more good tidings for our young people who are going forward.” 
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